USCG Auxiliary – Kodiak Flotilla

November 14, 2015 Meeting

Call to order – 09:30

Pledge – Led by Thad

Approval of Agenda – The agenda was shortened in the absence of the FC and to accommodate  the field trip following the meeting.

Command Reports:

FC Hanna was absent; VFC Vitorino led the meeting.  

We have new storage for the Auxiliary on base and we will visit it after the meeting.

Thank you to anyone who helped with the COMSTA event on the Halloween weekend.  Those who helped shared their experience of volunteering.  COMSTA is reduced to COM Detachment.

Last week there was a training event on Wednesday & Thursday at the library.  This is an opportunity to get our Mandatory Training completed.  When you enroll you are on a 90 day deadline to complete the course.  If something happens (negative) at the end of the course there is a form you can fill out to verify that you took and completed the mandatory requirements.  Jill Bunting will assist anyone who wants to meet these requirements.  See her ASAP.

Mandatory training needs to be completed by December of 2016.  

Drew – Staff Meeting was at the Power House.  Drew is recruiting staff; Phil; VSO; Hosea Malone; Materials; Jill Bunting; Training; Secretary; Mark Nymeyer.  We need other roles filled; see Drew.  We need a finger print tech.  There will be a need to backfill each position and shadow those people for the next year.   

Command Academy is coming.  The District conference is coming the weekend of Feb. 12-14.  Please think about and plan to attend.  This is a good place to network.  

We need a team of people to assist with Change of Watch in January at the Golden Anchor on January 9, 2016 starting at 5:00 PM.

“What brings people together?” VFC Vitorino spoke about the terrorist event in Paris and asked for a moment of silence and prayer for the victims.  

Winter Wonderland is coming and we need volunteers to help – Date is coming (Dec. 12) – we need a lot of help with props – request is coming from Work Life. 

We had a brief discussion about base tours.   

Staff Reports:

Send in your hours please – send them to Susan.

Send in your dues – Make it out to USCG Auxiliary

Are we having a Christmas social?  We may forego the December meeting in light of the January COW.  Plans were discussed.

Mark will hunt up a possible Angel Tree project for the December social.  We will try and set up a December social on the 18th at the Bowling alley. 6-8 PM.  Wear your favorite Christmas sweater.  

Meeting adjourned; 10:15 and tours of the new storage area were conducted.

